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July 7, 2021

 
Robert Gulley
606 E High Street
Ishpeming, MI  49849

 RE: License #: AF520379592
High Street Assist Living
606 E High Street
Ishpeming, MI  49849

Dear Mr. Gulley:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available, and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (906) 226-4171.

Sincerely,

Laura Mohrman, Licensing Consultant
Bureau of Community and Health Systems
234 W. Baraga Ave.
Marquette, MI  49855
(906) 290-3428

enclosure
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

License #: AF520379592

Licensee Name: Robert Gulley

Licensee Address:  606 E High Street
Ishpeming, MI  49849

Licensee Telephone #: (906) 204-4378

Administrator/Licensee Designee: N/A

Name of Facility: High Street Assist Living

Facility Address: 606 E High Street
Ishpeming, MI  49849

Facility Telephone #: (906) 204-4378

Capacity: 6

Program Type: DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED
MENTALLY ILL
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II. Purpose of Addendum

This Addendum will identify a 2nd bedroom on the first floor as a resident bedroom. 
The facility now has 2 resident bedrooms on the 1st floor and 2 resident bedrooms on 
the 2nd floor.  The capacity has also been increased from 5 to 6. 

III. Methodology

On May 7, 2021, during my renewal inspection Mr. Gulley asked that his capacity be 
increased from 5 to 6 using the additional bedroom on the 1st floor. During my 
renewal inspection I found resident paperwork that needed to be updated and 
completed and told Mr. Gulley when he was in full compliance with his current 
residents, I would return for an on-site inspection to increase his capacity. 

On June 15, 2021, I completed an onsite inspection and verified compliance with the 
rule violations. I measured the room and requested an updated floor plan and 
evacuation route. 

On June 30, 2021, I received a copy of the floor plan and evacuation route of the 
facility. 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

This facility originally had all resident bedrooms on the second floor. The original 
report also identifies additional common area on the second floor for the residents to 
recreate. The common area on the second floor has been converted to Mr. Gulley’s 
living space and is not open the residents. There is plenty of common area on the first 
floor for resident to recreate. The bedrooms are as listed below. 
Bedroom 1 1st floor NE 10’ 4” x 12’ 2” or 126 sq feet single occupancy
Bedroom 2 1st floor SE 12’ x 12’ 9” or 154 sq feet double occupancy
Bedroom 3 2nd floor SE10’ 3” x11’ or 113 sq. feet single occupancy 
Bedroom 4 2nd floor NE12’ x 14’ or 168 sq. feet double occupancy

V. Recommendation

I recommend the capacity be increased from 5 to 6. There is no change to the status 
of this license. 

7/7/2021
________________________________________
Laura Mohrman
Licensing Consultant

Date


